
Chairman Kristin Roers 
Senate State and Local Government Committee 
Regarding SCR 4013 
February 20, 2025 
 
Dear Chairman Roers, Vice Chairman Castaneda, and Members of the Committee, 
 
My name is Corinne Edgerton and I am a Fago resident. I am writing to express my strong 
opposition to SCR 4013. I urge you to issue a Do Not Pass recommendation for the following 
reasons: 

• The Electoral College nullifies the popular vote. 
• It shrouds electors in secrecy. 
• It gives swing states an unfair advantage. 

Overall, the Electoral College undermines the principle of “one person, one vote” by giving 
disproportionate influence to smaller states and swing states allowing a candidate to potentially 
win the presidency without securing the popular vote. This outdated system fails to reflect the 
will of the people in a modern democracy, creating inequities in representation. Therefore, I 
urge you to give SCR 4013 a Do Not Pass recommendation. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration, 
 
 
Corinne Edgerton 


